OWNER’S LETTER
Dear Nissan Owner:

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and
Motor Vehicle Safety Act. Nissan has decided that a defect that relates to motor vehicle
safety exists in some 2007 model year Versa hatchback vehicles. Our records indicate that
you own or lease the Nissan vehicle identified by the VIN on the cover of this notice.

Reason for Recall

The Versa hatchback has a passenger side seat belt tension sensor wire harness. In some
affected vehicles, the corninection for the wire harness may have been damaged during
manufacturing. If this connection is damaged, the Occupant Detection System may not
operate correctly.

If this occurs, the RED air bag warning light will come on and the passenger side frontal air
bag will not work. Driving with a non-working passenger air bag could increase the front
passenger’s risk of injury in a collision.

What Nissan Will Do

To correct this condition your Nissan dealer will replace the connector for the seat belt
tension sensor with a new one. This free service should take about 1 hour to complete, but
your Nissan dealer may require your vehicle for a longer period of time based upon their
work schedule.

What You Should Do

Contact your Nissan dealer at your earliest convenience in order to arrange an appointment
to have your vehicle inspected and repaired.

NOTE:

o If a RED air bag warning light located in your instrument cluster illuminates together with
the YELLOW “Pass Air Bag Off” status light (located on the center portion of the
instrument panel next to the radio) and stays on for longer than a few seconds, the
passenger side frontal airbag in your vehicle will not operate. If this happens, you
should take your car to a Nissan dealer for repair as soon as possible, and you should
not let anyone ride in the front passenger seat until the dealer has repaired your vehicle.

o If a YELLOW “Pass Air Bag Off” status light (located on the center portion of the
instrument panel next to the radio) illuminates, but the RED air bag warning light does
not, this is normal and does not mean that that the passenger air bag is malfunctioning
(see your Owners Manual). However, you should still bring your vehicle for inspection
and repair at your earliest convenience.

Please bring this notice with you when you keep your service appointment. Instructions
have been sent to your Nissan dealer.



If you have additional questions you may contact the National Consumer Affairs
Department, Nissan North America, Inc., P.O. Box 685003, Franklin, TN 37068-5003. The
toll free number is 1-800-NISSAN1 (1-800-647-7261). You may also contact the
Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 400 Seventh Street, SW.,
Washington, DC 20590; or call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY:
1-800-424-9153); or go to http://www.safercar.gov.

Federal law requires that any vehicle lessor receiving this recall notice must forward
a copy of this notice to the lessee within ten days.

Thank you for your cooperation. We are indeed sorry for any inconvenience this may
cause you.





